
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

It’s been wonderful to welcome all our children back to school and we commend families 
for supporting your children in the smooth transition we have experienced.  There’s a 
sense of both relief and joy in children being back onsite playing and learning together.  
 

 
Holy Rosary Day 
Brightly coloured flowers attracted many passers-by in our Kensington Community last 
week.  The children’s display commemorating our Holy Rosary Feast Day created a 
beautiful prayer space for all. 

Sacraments 
We plan to celebrate the Sacraments of First Reconciliation, First Eucharist and 
Confirmation this year. We are finalising the setting and dates with Fr Thang and will 
inform families shortly.  
 

Enrolments 

We have vacancies in most classes P-6.  Please let your friends know.  Our enrolment 
form is available on our website. 
 
Leaving HR at the end of this year? 
Please let us know your plans.  We are trying to organise staffing and this information is 
critical to our plans.  frontoffice@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au.   
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8 November 
Science Talent Search 
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12 November 
Mercy Spirit Award 
nominations close 
 
10 December 
Reports issued 
 
15 December 
Last day 
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Holy Rosary School is committed to the safety, wellbeing and protection of all children in our care. 

 

https://www.hrkensington.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-information/160-2/
mailto:frontoffice@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au
mailto:holyrosaryschool@teamkids.com.au
mailto:holyrosaryschool@teamkids.com.au
http://www.teamkids.com.au/
http://www.teamkids.com.au/


Safe drop off and pick up process 
We thank families who have followed the safest process for drop off and pick up. We appreciate you 
moving quickly away from the gate area and avoiding congestion. Although we are back onsite, we 
recognise that we are in a fragile position with such high COVID numbers in the community. We’re doing 
all we can to keep HR open for the remainder of the year. With this in mind, we have now received 
permission from Melbourne City Council to open Hampden Rd as a pick up point as of next week. We will 
begin letter box drops informing neighbours of the process and asking for their support. For this time 
Hampden Rd will be considered a one way road. Cars may only stop for a period of 2 minutes so if your 
child is not present you will need to move on. We will send a reminder of the process again on Monday. 
 
Get ready  
Visitors, including parents who may wish to enter school buildings, attend excursions and help in 
classrooms will require double vaccination. Please keep this in mind if you are in the process of deciding 
on vaccination. 
 
School Tours 
They’re back on!  Please tell your friends and family to book their tours.  We welcome visitors to HR on the 
basis that they are double vaccinated with proof of vaccination.  We have spaces in Prep and limited 
vacancies in other year levels.   
 
Specialist Timetable 
With the earlier return to school orders from the Victorian Government, we will revert back to our usual 
pre-lockdown specialist timetable. 
Sports uniforms can be therefore worn on the following days: 

Wednesdays: 3/4N, 3/4S, 3/4W, 1N, 5/6W and 5/6N 
Thursdays: 1S, 2N, 2S, Prep N, Prep S and 5/6W. 

In keeping with the current COVID restrictions, we will modify our Health and PE lessons to allow for 
inclement weather.  In this case, a health and wellbeing session will be conducted in classrooms.    
 
APSMO 2021 Maths Olympiad 
The results are in!  Congratulations to our 21 Year 5/6 students who competed in 4 challenges throughout 
the year.  This is an Australasian Competition and we are very proud of our children who competed.  A 
special mention goes to Tom R who achieved within the top 10% ranking, Emilia N for her final top 20% 
spot, Callie A for receiving a top 30% ranking and Dylan M for his 50% ranking. 

 

 

In addition, thank you to Lucas N, Maddie N, Lucas D, Lucas G, Jie, Gregory, Max M, Danny, Franky, 
Jemima W, Alisa W, Audrey M, Luka W, Riley A, Meredith S, Holly T and Isaiah S for representing Holy 
Rosary School. 
 
Mercy Spirit Award 
Nominations for the Mercy Spirit Award are now open.  Each student may nominate one student, other 
than themselves, from any year level.  A nomination form is included.  Forms can be returned to the 
office.  
 
  

https://www.apsmo.edu.au/mo/mo_home_cm.php
https://www.apsmo.edu.au/main/apsmo_home_cm.php


Newsletter Archive 
All newsletters for 2021 are available on our website. 
 

 
Scholastic Book Club 

Scholastic Book Club issue 7 Bumper Christmas catalogue is out now.  This is the last catalogue for 2021.  
The hard copy catalogue will be handed out at school or go here to view it online. 
Issue 7 order will be closed on Sunday 14 November. 
Use LOOP to place your order.  (No cash order) 
http://www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP 

 
 
 
Fundraising Group 
Entertainment Book 

Click here to jump to the Holy Rosary School Entertainment Book page. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holy Rosary 2021 Footy Tipping Competition 
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MERCY SPIRIT AWARD NOMINATION 2021 
   

We are calling for staff and students to nominate Holy Rosary students who shine 

with Mercy Spirit. Each staff member and student may nominate one student, other 

than themselves, from any year level.  

  

Nominations close on 12th November at 3:30pm.  Please email your nomination to 

frontoffice@hrkensington.catholic.edu.au or return them to school when you are back onsite. 

  

A staff team will read and discuss the nominations with other relevant staff.  The Leadership Team will 

make the final decision.  

  

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

MERCY SPIRIT AWARD NOMINATION FORM - 2021 

  

Your Name:  

 

Name of the student you think shines with Mercy Spirit:  

  

 

Please explain why you are nominating this student to receive the Mercy Spirit Award.  Write about the 

ways they live our values of relationships, respect, kindness, integrity and resilience.  
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Registrations 

https://play.cricket.com.au/club/kensington-junior-cricket-club/d10ad927-87d8-eb11-a7ad-2818780da0cc 
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